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. You will be aware that we have been without a Performing Arts 
Theatre, Dance Studio and main changeover corridor since the 
beginning of the year due to the discovery of RAAC concrete. I am 
delighted however now to announce that after months of structural 
works we will gain all of these spaces back after the Easter holidays 
and the school will be fully operational again. Safety of pupils is 
paramount and we have had to wait this long for the entire site to be 
officially signed off. I would like to thank the staff and the pupils for 
their patience and understanding whilst we have been dealing with the 
building closures. 
Have a wonderful and restful Easter break. We will return on Monday 
April 15th. 



Mrs Evans is brilliant , an unsung hero!  

She never lets anything faze her and goes above and beyond for everyone. Thank you!

BOOK OF THE WEEK: 
BOOK OBOOK OF THE WEEK: 
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BOOK OF THE WEEK: My Sister Again

This week’s book is set in the near future and concerns the topics of AI and 
robotics, which are causing a lot of controversy at the moment. The book is 
‘My Sister Again’ by Sophie Cameron.
On a small island off the Scottish coast, Isla and her family are grieving the loss 
of her older sister Flora, who died three years ago. Then they're offered the 
chance to be part of a top-secret trial, which revives loved ones as fully lifelike 
AI robots using their digital footprint.
Isla has her doubts about Second Chances, but they evaporate the moment the 
'new' Flora arrives. This girl is not some uncanny close likeness; she is Flora - 
a perfect replica. But not everyone on their island feels the same. And as the 
threats to Flora mount, she grows distant and more secretive. Will Isla be able 
to protect the new Flora and bring the community back together?

 

Grammar time

What is wrong with the following sentence?

‘Ask them if their coming tomorrow.’

First and last

Can you think of a word beginning with A and ending with Y?

LITERACY CHALLENGE

MATHS CHALLENGE
Last week’s solution

If 1=5 then the rest of the problem does not matter as 5=1!

This week’s problem
If you looked in a mirror at a clock showing 1:30, which one of the following would you see?

EMPLOYEE OF THE WEEK



FACULTY OF THE WEEK: Maths - Year 11 Examinations

Maths Exam Timetable:
Paper 1 (Non-Calculator) - Thursday 16th May 9am 
Paper 2 (Calculator) - Monday 3rd June 9am
Paper 3 (Calculator) - Monday 10th June 9am

Exam season is approaching for our Year 11 pupils and we are encouraging them to have their final push 
with some extra revision to get them fully prepared for their maths exams.

We are offering an Easter school session on Tuesday 2nd April 9am-12pm with Mr Jones, Miss Banks and 
Mr Campbell and all pupils are welcome and encouraged to attend.

Attendance in school and revision is the most important part to helping pupils achieve their full potential 
and we really would like to stress the importance of doing as much independent work as possible, using 
the platforms provided by the school such as MathsWatch and MethodMaths.

After school sessions are also being held on Wednesdays 3:10-4pm every week so please strive to attend!



FACULTY OF THE WEEK: Maths - Enrichment

STEM club meets every Thursday 3:10-4pm. Next half 
term’s theme is Witchcraft and Wizardry! Come and join 
us in the Science department where we’ll be brewing 
potions and making magic come to life!

Whether you are already a keen darts player or want to 
learn how to play for the first time - come join Mr 
Campbell in MA3 Tuesdays after school 3:10-4pm. 
You’ll get to practice using your maths skills, whilst 
enjoying competitive darts games such as killer and 
around the world.

Every Wednesday at lunch our Mathletes 
meet in MA3 for fun rounds of competitive 
maths! Whether you’re in year 7 or year 10, 
you can come and display your mathematical 
prowess. 
Pupils compete in four rounds: UKMT 
challenge questions, problem solving, 1% 
club and count down challenge.
Join us and be proud to be good at Maths!

If you need help with your homework 
and want to come and complete it 
with your peers then there are 
multiple opportunities to do so with 
your class teachers, or come and 
visit us in MA2 with Mrs Rennox on 
Friday 3:10-4pm!

We have lots of exciting clubs during lunch time 
and after school for pupils to get involved with in 
the maths department. 

Please ask a member of the Maths team if you’d 
like to try one out!



FACULTY OF THE WEEK: Maths - UKMT Challenge

This year we will again be hosting the UK Maths 
Trust Junior Challenge on Thursday 25th April. It is a 
challenge for keen mathematicians in Year 7 and 8 

and it is not for the faint of heart! The challenge 
encourages students mathematical reasoning, 

precision of thought and fluency and those who pass 
will gain an external accreditation from the charity 

itself.

Last year we had 19 pupils gain a bronze, silver or 
gold award as well as one student gaining access to 

the next round with the Junior Kangaroo 
Mathematical Challenge!

See how you fare with some of the questions below 
and if you are interested come and see Mr. Campbell 

in MA3 for some extra information.



Achieve and succeed awards

.

39 Books seen overall
Top 3 Departments

1) English- 12 
2) Art - 6
3) Tech Projects - 5

A project about the Earth which Courtney 
L made at home in her own time to 
support her learning in science



Welcome to DTRB evening

.

Thank you to everyone who attended our Welcome to DTRB evening! We hope you enjoyed  
it as much as we did.

Thank you to everyone who contributed to the 
Welcome to DTRB event and to all the staff who helped 

facilitate.



Spanish club 

Full house in Spanish club this half term. Well done to everyone who 
attends!

!Muy bien, bien hecho!



Medical Mavericks 

A fantastic workshop for Year 9 & 
10 yesterday. Pupils got to learn 
about careers in the medicine field 
and thoroughly enjoyed it. 



Easter card competition 

1st

Riley 
S  8 
PAN

2nd

Joe R
8PAN

Jessica 
B7JOH

3rd

…there will be a couple of 
extra prizes for 4th and 5th! 
Thanks Miss Ashurst

Well done to everyone who 
participated it was hard to 
choose!



Easter card competition

.



Glow in the dark week in PE

Table Tennis, Badminton, Dodgeball, Just 
Dance have all ran this week under the UV 
lights.



Pupils visit to Wigan Infirmary 

“I wish to thank the pupils who came in ince 
ward today . I am a patient  and upon 
reflection of when I was that age , I 

understand that it must of been totally out of 
their comfort zone .  Thank you for 

brightening my day at this stressful time in 
the hospital.”

Pupil today took part in a wellbeing visit to 
Wigan Infirmary . Pupils gave out cards and 

eggs to staff and patients. We have since had 
this lovely message from one of the patients 

we met , :



School shop success!

A big thank you to Miss Munro for setting this up with a big help from Mr 
Noonan, Miss Sharples and Jaxon S.



Community information

.



Community information

.



Community information

.



Catching the bus to DTRB

.



Destiny H.

For always being ready to learn and giving 100% effort every single day, plus 100% attendance so far 
this year. An outstanding achievement and I am proud you’re a part of our year group!

HEAD OF YEAR AWARDS 

YEAR 7 

Jacob P
For hearing amazing things about his musical piece he has been composing over the last few weeks 
based on R’n’B / EDM styles of music.  He has been able to use samples and automation to create a 

dramatic and ear catching composition.  Well done!

YEAR 10 

 Grace L

Absolute pleasure to teach and be HOY for. She is working so hard in English and Maths. Amazing Grace

YEAR 11 

Levi B- 

For not missing a day this half term. Completing two parts of his GCSE exams in Drama and Music. Well done Levi, I 
am proud to be your Head of Year.

Harvey J - K

For achieving the most positive points on Bromcom this half term, Well Harvey and Keep it up!

YEAR 8 

YEAR 9 



ATTENDANCE MATTERS

Please can we remind all parents that reply slips giving consent for children to attend the 
trips should be brought into school as soon as possible and final payments made.

Please can parents be aware that medical appointments should, wherever physically possible, not 
take place during school hours. They should be arranged for before or after school. The 

attendance office should be notified via phone when this is not possible. 

It is also essential that parents of absent pupils should call school to notify us of reasons before 
9am. After this time, communications regarding absence will primarily go home via email. Parents 

who have downloaded the MCAS app, will also get a notification there. If you think you need to 
update your details to accommodate this, please get in touch.

As always, excellent attendance at school is the only sure-fire way to guarantee excellent success 
for our pupils.

A huge thank you and well done to all  514  students with 100% attendance.



We hope that everyone has a fun & safe easter break.

- From all of the staff at DTRB



Standards & Expectations 

Lines of Communication  

Just a reminder to all parents, that 
your child’s Form Tutor should 

always be the first port of call if there 
are any questions or concerns. 

Furthermore, due to staff absence, if 
you have contacted a member of 

staff and have not heard back, 
please contact 

office@deantrustrosebridge.co.uk 

 and we can ensure any messages 
are directed to the right person. 

Up to date contact 
details 

Please can we ask that you 
ensure we have your most 

recent contact details on file so 
that if we have to communicate 

any changes to the normal 
operation of the school you 

receive the relevant messages. 

Working together 

Our strength develops when we 
work together as a community, 
ensuring that the children and 

young people who attend Dean 
Trust Rose Bridge receive the 
best possible experience even 

during these uncertain times. We 
feel blessed that we have such 
supportive parents, wonderful 

pupils, and an incredible staff who 
always go above and beyond for 

your children. 

 

mailto:office@deantrustrosebridge.co.uk


 

Top Tips for Parents and Carers
Have a look at the tips and links below with some suggestions on how to get you started 
and help you to stay safe and positive online. You and your family can #PlayYourPart in 
creating a better internet by…

Having conversations without judgement.
Whether by playing games, watching videos, or doing things your child enjoys, 
spending time together online is a great way to start conversations about the online 
world and how they’re finding being a part of it. 
It is important to ask questions and take an interest in what your child enjoys online.
An essential part of having this open dialogue is to not judge, even if their behaviour or 
life online isn’t what you wanted or expected. This ensures that your child feels they can 
come to you if ever they make a mistake or experience a problem online. 

Knowing where you can learn more about their favourite apps 
and games.
Websites like Common Sense Media or The Family Gaming Database can be 
invaluable sources of information. When your child starts talking about a new game or 
app, why not do some research into the reporting and blocking options available? Then 
you can help your child if they come to you with an issue.

Getting support if things go wrong.
There are lots of organisations who are there to support you and your family if 
something has gone wrong. The Report Harmful Content website can help you with 
issues such as cyberbullying, impersonation and threats. You can report worrying 
behaviour towards children to CEOP. Find out more on Children's Get Help page.

Reassuring your child that whatever happens online, you are 
there to support them.
Let your child know that the best way to address any problem they have online, is to tell 
a trusted adult immediately. For example, this might include someone sending them a 
friend request; an online message; telling them to visit a specific website, or app; or 
asking them for their personal information. Reassure them that if anything happens 
online that they are unsure about, or makes them feel worried or upset, they can come 
to you for help.

More advice and guidance 

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/articles/is-my-child-ready-for-social-media /  

Safer Internet Tips…

https://reportharmfulcontent.com/?lang=en
https://www.ceop.police.uk/Safety-Centre/
https://www.childnet.com/parents-and-carers/get-help/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/articles/is-my-child-ready-for-social-media/

